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TEM CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 1988

AGENDA

1, Apologies
2. Receipt of Annual Report
3. Elections of Office Bearers for the year 1988—89
4. Motion of which notice has been given:
" That Mary Lofthouse be made a Life Member of the club "

5, General Business

Phillippe Davrain
Club Secretary




The

cM Caulfield Hockey Club (Inc)
TER ~ b rLne
. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the TEM Caulfield Hockey
¢tub (Inc) held at Lords Reserve Pavilion, Munro Avenue, Carnegie
on Sunday 8th November, I987, commencing at 11.05 a.m.

President, John MacPhie, chaired the meeting.

”hére were thirty seven members present.

Opening by President

The President declared the meeting open and welcomed those

present. He then called for apologies, which were received
from:

Philip Davrain, Alan Henderson, Maxine FKeneally, Fiona Horling,
Sandra Penpraze.

Minutes of 1986 Annual General Meeting

The President pointed out that, as requested the previous
year, the Minutes of the 1986 meeting had been included in
the AGM report.

J. Muller/L. Penpraze nmoved:
"That the Minutes of the 1986 Annual General Meeting be confirmed'.
Carried '

o one sought te raise any matter arising from the Minutes,
but the President invited members to raise matters in Oeneral
Busineas 1f they wished.

Report by Treasurer

The Treasurer spocke briefly to the papers contained in the
AGM Report. It was noted that the recoupment of astroturf
tlaying/training costs constituted a major problem, which
the new committee would have to look at sericusly.

Ian MacPhee pecinted out that receipts from sale of clothing
had dropped considerably and it was agreed that this matter
be further considered in the next year.

W. Penpraze/M. Taylor moved:

"That the financial statements prepared by the Treasurer
for the year ended 31st Octoober, 1937 be adopted.”
Carriegd

Repcrts from Men, Yomen and Junior Divisions

The President pointed out that written reports on the
activities of the divisions of thae club were contained in
the papers already distributed. e invited members to put
any questions under general business.

Elections

At this point in the meeting the President declared all

club positions wvacant and invited the Secretary to announce
candidates for the 1987/88 year. With the consent of the
meeting, John MacPhle retained the chair during the election
process.

The Uecretary then read out the list of candidates. There
were no positions for which more than one perzon had nominated
and some positions with no candidates. Following nominations
fram the floor, the following results were declared for the
club'as positions for the 1987/08 year:




President

Secretary

Treasurer

Senior Vice-President (Admin)
Vice-President (Men)
Secretary {Men}
Vice-President (Women)
Secretary {(Women)
Vice-President (Juniors)
Secretary {(Junior) Boys
Secretary (Junier) Girls
Social Secretary
Refreshments and Pavilion
Grounds and Properties
Communications

Carnivals

Philip Burchardt
Philip Davrain
Michael Hough
Chris Woodward
Ian MacPhee

Mike Taylor

Mary Lofthouse
Judy Bryant
Grant MacPhie
Brian Rollason
Sandra Penpraze
Vacant

Wendi Penpraze
Jonhn MacPhie
Margaret Mac¢Phie
Alan Henderson

Chairperson of Selectors:
Men John MacPhie
Uomen Cara Norling
Juniors David Hodges

Pnilip Burchardt, as newly elected President, sssumed the
chaipr. He pointed out that a number of last year's Committee
were not cantinuing in office, and invited members to show
their appreciation by way of applause, whiech was prolenged.

General Business

The President sought the approval of the meeting for his
nomination as Publiec Officer of the Club. It was pointed

out that the President had in the past always been the Public
Officer, and the meeting authorised the proposal,

Tan MacPhee suggested that the club make greater efforts
to induce more members in the general running of the club,
even if individual involvement was quite small. This
suggestion was generally approved.

The President, Keith Needham and Joe Eough reported on
progress towards an artificial surface for the club. The
meeting agreed that Caulfield Park was an appropriate,
potential site, and that East Caulfield Reserve was quite
unsuitable.

Closure

As there was no further business, the President declared

the meeting closed at 12.05 p.nm.

* KN HX EE R 3]




?g*Mens’ subscriptions

. Womens’ subscriptions

- ;;jﬁﬁiors’ subscriptions
fi786cial members’ subscriptions
"i;Spoﬂsorship

;f?gummer subscriptions - Mens'
fffSummer subscriptions - Womens’
f?fSummer subscriptions - Juniors’
;iBar

.fESocial activities/Fund Raising

. Carnivals

-f:Training/Synthetic ground fees - Mens’
© Training/Synthetic ground fees - Womens’
Training/Synthetic ground fees - Juniors’

- Clothing, equipment & goods for resale

Interest received
Indoor competition
Telephone takings
Donations
Miscellaneous

Minkey




T.E.M.CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB
STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
. FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST OCTOBER, 1988
1988 1987
i $
EXPENDITURE
Mens’ Division
. Winter affliation fees 4,220 4,135
- Bummer fees 839 1,724
Equipment expenses T35 1,191
Training/playing fees 6,483 5,561
.+ Player insurance 428 431
~ Umpiring 738 822
i Awaxds 199 520.
wi Qoaching expenses 250 250
<. Fines 320 8
o 14,212 14,642
.:ﬂ§W§ﬁéns’ Division
" Winter affliation fees 2,007 1,674
2o Summer fees 570 481
o EBgquipment expenses 877 636
(- Training/playing fees 3,843 2,112
4. “Player insurance 363 241
~Awards 22 105
- Coaching expenses 500 311
© .« 'Fines 141 13
- General expenses 335 105
: 8,457 5,678
Jﬁﬁidrs’ Division
Winter affliation fees 549 450
Summer fees 747 691
Equipment expenses 796 278
Training/playing fees 2,959 3,184
Player insurance 240 232
Awards 908 616
State trial entry fees 165 175
Coaching courses (70) 225
Fines 206 55
aeneral expenses 0 472
65,4989 6,378

BALANCE CARRIED FORWARD 29,168 26,698




T.E.M.CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB

1988 1987
3 3
BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD 29,188 26,698
EXPENDITURE (Continued)
TA&§ertising 0 87
‘Bank charges 138 148
“Bar purchases 8,700 - 14,081
- Ba¥Y stock {increase)/decrease 295 o (235)
o/Carnivals 1,035 L 781
"'Clothing etc. purchases 4,463 LUB00
o7 Clothing stock (increase)/decrease (2,100) Co -'400~
. Debenture interest payable 48 54 -
~. Depreciation 606 313
. Ground marking ' 288 317
v Imdoor competition 4,028 0
. Insurances 830 895
© Ligquor licence 0 256
L Migcellaneous 380 186
.. Player assistance 2,100 C-
- Power & gas 1,687 1,999

- Printing & stationery 0 -

2. Rent 1,100 1,100
Repairs & maintenance 0 8
Rubbish removal 101 245
Social activities\Fund raising 6,587 5,916
Sponsors 0 177
Telephone 246 237
Tempo & postage 433

31,832

TOTAL EXPENDITURE 61,100

TOTAL INCOME 59,150
LESS TOTAL EXPENDITURE 61,100
NET_PROFIT N (LOSS) FOR THE YREAR ($1,950)




T.E.M.CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST OCTOBER, 1988

- Members equity

“ Profit\(loss) for the year

Synthetic ground reserve (see Note 2)
TOTAL MEMBERS EQUITY

ASSETS

CURRENT

Cash at bank

Investments

Debtors

Prepayments

Bar stock at cost

Stock of goods for resale
Petty cash float

Deposits - bond

TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS
LIABILITIES

. CURRENT

Creditors
Members loans

. TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES
" NET CURRENT ASSETS

NON CURRENT ASSETS

FIXED AGSSETS (see Note 3)

Fixed assets at committee valuation 31/10/84
Less accumulated depreciation

Fixed assets at cost
Less accumulated depreciation

TOTAL FIXED ASSETS
NET ASSETS




T.E.M.CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB

The accounts have been prepared on a historical cost accrual basis,

. NOTE 2
% During the 1886/7 yvear 32,000 was transferred from Members Equity

5  £6 the Synthetic Ground Reserve to be specifically set aside for the
. elub’s synthetic hockey surface.

The assets are valued in the following manner:-

© . Assets acquired prior to 1/11/83 have been valued on the historical coc

basis less an allowance for dimunition in value to 31/10/84. Fixed

3ffifassets acquired after 31/10/84 have been valued at historical cost.
‘Depreciation has been provided using the straight line method.

AUDITORS REPORT

I have audited the books of T.E.M. Caulfield Hockey Club Inc. for

t“;fffﬁe year ended 31st October, 1988.

From the information available, I have found them to be true and

S correct.

G.F. Norris A.A.S.A.

S Honourary Audited




T.E.M. CAULFIELD HOCKEY CLUB INC.

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST OCTOBER, 1988

The financial year ended 31st October, 1988 has not been a
successful year for the club from a financial point of view with the
reported loss of $1,950. Although this loss cannot be specifically
attributed to any one area or division of the club it does provide an
indication of the costs of running and administrating a club of size o
T.E.M.C.

The clubs finances are being continually eroded by the greater use
of synthetic grounds for both playing and training. This is having a
twofold effect on the club. Firstly, due to the scheduling of games it
is becoming increasingly difficult for club members to get together at
the clubrooms and social occasions. This fact is reflected in the bar
takings and the social/fund raising revenues reported for the year.
Secondly, to stay one of the premier clubs in Australia, the need to
train and play on synthetic grounds is a must. However, this does
require an enormous outlay for the club.

A review of the clubs accounts highlight the following aspects: -

~ revenues from fees for playing and training on synthetic grounds
increased by $4,469

- expenses incurred for playing and training on synthetic grounds
increased by $2,228 '

- a shortfall of %1,002 was incurred on social activities.

-~ the indoor competition netted the club $1,368

- the club assisted members with $2,100 for state team
representations, medical costs and club shirts.

- winter affliation fees to the various associations included this
vear a levy for our Olympic team.
. - fines levied by associations increased dramatically.

=~ the club has in stock a number of uniforms etc. for resale in the
next few years.

_ From a revenue point of view the club must widen the areas from
. which it attracts funds. It must involve more outside people as
. 'sponsors and in fund raising efforts, however, contlnue to operate on
.- the pay as you play or train principle.

SRS In conclusion I wish to thank the other members of the committee
. for their help during the season, particularly Phil Burchardt, Ian

- McPhee, Mary Lofthouse, Grant McPhie and Wendy Penpraze together with
-plub members Barry Penpraze and Joe Hough. It is through the efforts o
Q?these people the c¢lub has been able to maintain its financial basis.

:7Mi¢hael Hough
;T?Easurer




PRESINDENTS REPORT.

Taking over the Presidency the year after the most outstandingly
successful season the club has ever enjoyed could on one view be
seen as a serious error of judgement. Not surprisingly, 1988
has been less successful than the champagne year 1987,

Nonetheless I don't regret it at all. The year has been one of
consolidation both on and off the field. In the mens' division
we have won two premierships, thus regaining our Pennant A and
Pennant C teams, and the top Veterans team has stayed in the
top grade despite losing all its first round games.

In the womens' division, Melbourne League 1 paid the penalty for
a too slow start but did enough to indicate that they can bounce
back up again and, next time, stay up. The other sides all
finished in or relatively close to the four.

In juniors, all sides were competitive and our success vas reflected
in continuing selections in state junior teams.

And to cap off the season, Joe Hough won the State League 1
Fairest and Best competition for the first time.

Off the field, the club's committee wrestled with administrative
difficulties and in my opinion produced some excellent results.

Slowly but surely we are getting to grips with the financial and
sdministrative nightmare of artificial turfs, and the
arrangements for paying club fees at the beginning of the season
rather than at the end, was very successful., It will be

repeated next year. So too with the club membership forms which,
while in some respects clumsily drafted, are still of great
assistance in enabling the club to function.

Tt is conventional at this time to thank these who have helped
during the year, but it is not convention that leads me to do so.

I would like to record my heartfelt thanks to all the people who
in greater or lesser measure have participated in running

the club this year. This includes all the committee members,
21l the team captains coaches and managers and all the other
active enthusiasts who have contributed during the year. It is a
measure of the quality of the TEMC Club that I do not intend

to 1list them all as the list would be too long for convenient
rprinting, and it would be unfair and invidious to those whom I
would inevitably overlook.

I must however thank the club's committee members, all of whon
have provided tremendous support.




Chris Woodward Mike Hough

Grant MacPhie Mary Lofthouse
Butech MacPhie Phil Davreain
Margaret MacPhie Wendi Penpraze

Iain McPhee : Alan Henderson
Toni Cunningham '

As 2 club with & strong family atmosphere and a social spirit and
club committment quite unmatched by any other club in Melbourne,
TEMC has and is something special. It has been a great pleasure
and privilege to occupy the position of President. I have no
doubt that the club will continue to advance and prosper in 1989.

PHILIP BURCEARDT
PRESIDENT

MENS REPORT,

At the conclusion of the 1988 winter season, the Toorak East
Malvern Caulfield hockey clubs eight mens' teams and tvo veterans
teams finished in the following positions:-

State League l......Tth position

Pennant Beesessseoesslst position & Premiers
Metro leoeesesessases3rd position & Premiers
Metro East...ssse0s.5th position

South A.... +e1lst position Runners Up
SOUth Bessseeesssssslst position & Runners Up
South Ceveaesseseessnth position

EBSt Ceveessonsssssa9th position

Veterans A......ss..0th position

Veterans D. v....5th position

j2od
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The mejor goals for TEMC's men in 1988 was to regain the grades
of Pennant A and Pennent C which was achieved with Pernant B
finishing the season first and with Metro 1 winning their
premiership from third spot., As seen sbove, our other grades
did extremely well with South A & B pleying in their finals and
Metro East and South C just outside the finel four. State
League 1 finished the aeason well beating two of the top sides. o
but due to training problems could not find the consistant wins
required to put them into the top four. -




The clubs biggest problem in 1988 was training time. With the
club having such strong sides in the women and junior competitions
as well as mens it became obvious that we did not haeve enough

time booked at Waverley's synthetic turf. This is being looked

at already for 1989 and with available time at Moorabbin's
synthetie turf this should be rectified.

Some other highlights during the year:-

Joe Hough's Best & Fairest for S.L.1l.

Michael Hough's engagement and marriage to Chris Dolan.
Claude and Wendy's forthcoming addition to the family,
Roscoe Bowden's long awaited engagement to Jackie.

A Pennant B side who knew how to score lots of goals.
Butch MacPhie's short but brilliant return to goalkeeping.
David 'Abbo' Denson's surprise return to TEM's,

Farewells from 1988:-

Cliff Leckning - to Sydney.

Mark & Michelle Dayman - +to Adelaide.

Neil Pennington - returning to New Zealand.
Rupert Wilson - returniang to U.K.

I would like to gratefully acknowledge the help and support I
received from various people throughout the season.

Wendi Penpraze for always being there and listening.

Barry Penpraze for knowing who was who, where they lived, their
phone number and most importantly how much they owed,

The various captains, some of who made the effort to
communicate with myself and their players.

Various parents who made the effort to get to know me because
they wished to become involved, Carol King, Peter Robertson,
Chris and Marion Woodward, Greg Whelan and others,

To Paul and Mary Lofthouse for badgering both men and wonmen's
teams to get results and team sheets to the V.H.A.

In conclusion to this report I would like to say goodbye, but
not farewell, to all those people in the club who have known

me and some who were with the c¢lub when I was 11 years old =

i} years ago, when I joined the club. I am going to be playing
hockey for another smaller club in 1989 the reason being that I
feel that the club has lost a lot of its club atmosphere and
comraderie which makes playing and being involved with
administration a pleasure rather than a chore. As with anything
you only get out of it what you put in, dut with a club as big
as TEMC if only a few are putting in then a lot of people are
taking for nothing, It is up to the hockey players to make the
cludb successful and this does not just mean on the field, but
socially and administratively., I hope that after a break I
will again play hockey for TEM's and will keep in touch with
many people through the common interest of Hockey.

TAIN MCPHEE
VICE PRESIDENT MENS' HOCKEY




WOMENS' REPORT,

TEMC women enjoyed & relatively successful season this year
under senior coach Arthur Hodges. Although our successes were
a little gquieter than in previous years, we did manesge to have
two of our teams in the finals series.

This season was really quite a milestone for the womens section
of the elub. It is ten years since the womens secticn of TEMC
got off the ground with only two teams - (one in D grade & one
team in E grade). Over the past ten years (since 1978), and
now with the 11th seascn over, I look back over this ten year
period and feel very proud to have been involved in this part
of the elub's history and quite amaezed +to see such an
incredible growth, not only ir the number of members, but also
in the standard of hockey over the years. No doubt the result
of a lot of work by many people both in coaching and
administration. We now have six teams competing, ranging

in standard from the very top grade in women's hockey right
down tc M.D.6 which is the lowest grade. So this club caters
not only for the top player but also 1s able to provide
matches for the beginner and of course all those in between.

Although our first year in Melbourne League 1 did not prove to
be as successful as we all had hoped, I'm very confident that
with this years experience under our belt, that when we do
return to Melbourne League 1 in 1990 (how's that for confidence)
everyone will have benefitted and learnt from the 1988 season.
The team is certainly filled with young players (with the odd
exception!}, all of whom could have very bright futures, and

of course with the strength shown by many more Jjunior players
‘coming up through the gredes the seasons ahead certainly look

a lot btrighter.

The final ladder positions for all teams are as follows:-

Melbourne League l....ss+..9th position
Melbourne District 2N......4th position
Melbourne District 25......6th position
Melbourne District 48......4th position
Melbourne District 55......6th position
Melbourne Distriect 6.......5th position

During the finals series our 2nds missed out on progressing
paest the semi-finals, while the Lths managed to progress to

the preliminary final. Each team captein has compiled a report
on their team., Please see later articles for & more detailed
report on each teams resultis.

We alsco had several girls represented at state level.
Congratulations to Cara Norling {Senior State Indoor Team),
Narelle Myers and Fiona Eaughie (Ul18 state side),and to
Kirsten Taylor and Fiona Adams (both Ul6 Schoolgirls side).




As usual, at this time of the year there are many people to
thank for their assistance during the season. If I have
forgotten anyone, please forgive me, but it just goes to show
how the smooth running of the teams regquires many people to
help out. .

Many thanks to the following people:=-

Jenny Day Nicole Pitcher Lavina Penprasze
Care Norling Jane Rollason Toni Cunningham
Wendy Stops Cathy Martin Liz Blow

Merryn Livermore Julie Rundle Kerrie Innes

and last but not least to coaches Arthur Hodges {M.L.1),

Karen Gibson (who always does an excellent job in whatever she
decides to take on), Phil Burechardt and Jason Penpraze {(who
both hed Wednesday nights training running smoothly).

MARY LOFTHOUSE
VICE PRESIDENT WOMENS HOCKEY

SOCIAL REPORT

The 1988 social scene started late this year, and due to
poor numbers turning up to the various dates we suffered a
loss on occasion,

Events held this year:

July 2n@.......Gemes night held at Chris and Marion Woodwards.

August 28th....Bushdance - the bushdance had been postponed at

the last minute in July, and I think this may have
reflected in the numbers that turned up in August.
At least I hope that was the only reason for

a poor showing!

August 20th....60's night at the clubrooms for all the juniors.

Cctober 22nd...FPundreiser held st Ron Burns home for Knut Reinecke.

November Lst...Cup Day, chicken and champagne at the home of
Levina Penpraze.

November 5th...Annual Presentation Dinner Dance at Merrimu
Receptions.

TONI CUNNINGHAM
SOCIAL SECRETARY




JUNTOR REPORT FOR THE 1988 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

'To all those Club members, parents and juniors whose contribution to the

" running of the Junior Section made things a little bit easier, I extend a
hearty thankyou and hope that you will continue your assistance. I know
that a lot of people receive a lot of pleasure from helping the Juniors
and T believe it shows in the overall outlook from them.

Over my period of time as Vice President (Juniors) I have seen many friendships
kindle amongst the Junior ranks and grow into firm respect and trust for one an
other. I have seen many youngsters and parents come and go over the years
but I belidve they have left knowing they have been associated with a club that
show solidarity as a family orientated and dedicated group of people.

In this day and age where everything is moving so fast and the community is being
subjected to an escalation of anti social behaviour, I feel that an organisation
such as T.E.M.C. Hockey Club is positively contributing to the community as a
whole by occupying many juniors in a more productive sociable manner. I again
take the time to thank those people who have assisted me in the task of looking
after our juniors and hope that you feel your contribution has been worthwhile.

A special thanks from me to the men and women who took the time to coach and

manage the juniors throughout the year. THEY WEICeeeteiaeaserannasnaseanns .

U/17 Girls. (C) Lisa MacPHIE/Jason PENPRAZE (M) Fred BALL

Uv/15 Ggirls. (C} Maxine KENEALY (M) Alsion DEVLIN

/13 Girls. (C} Jane ROLLASON (M) Liz BLOW

U/17 Boys, A. (C} Jason PENPRAZE (M} Bob PETTERWOOD

U/17 Boys. S. (C) Grant MacPHIE (M} Bob PEEIERWOOD/Peter ROBERTSON.
U/15 Boys. A. (C) Phillip TRCOMPSON (M) John CHILIANIS

U/15 Boys. S. (C) Butch MacPHIE (M} Bob CURRIE.

/13 Boys. A. (C) Bill HOOPER (M) Robert MacPHIE

17711 Boys. §. (C) Lindsay PETTIONA (M) .Lios INNES.

Once again I have the pleasure of congratulating Jane ROLLASON for being the
recipient of the Ron Penpraze perpetual Memorial Trophy, for her dedication to
the improvement of Junior Girls Hockey at T.E.M.C.

MINKEY.

Once again Brian Samuels tock on the job of looking after and training the wee
youngsters in their start at hockey. The sessions were well attended and Brian
has indicated that many of these juniors will be set to play in the under age
competition for 1989. This has been a culmanation of Brians efforts and the
fact gquite a lot of the kids are on their second and third years of Minkey.

PRESENTATION DAY.

The Juninr‘presentation day was once again a great success. It was extremely

well attended by the Juniors and their Families. The day consisted of present
ation of awards, Juniors V Pparents Hockey Match and finishing off the evening
with Beef on the Spit, rolls, side salads and refreshments. The success of the
afternocn, I must mention, was attributable to many of the club members helping
and a fine day. Just to mention a few people, I would extend my special thanks

to Barry and Wendy Penpraze and Steven PECK.
Page 2/..iveeunnaans
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PRESENTATIONS.

Congratulations to all the Junior recipients for all their personal outstanding
achievements. They are as follows....

PERPETUAL TROPHIES.

Most Improved boy..... ' ' Mark WOODWARD U/17

Most Improved girl.... Leesa NEEDHAM U/15.
Encouragement award...(girls) ' Stephanie ROLLASON. U/13
Best Junior Club person..... Traceg.NEEDHAM u/17.
Best and Fairest in Finals (girls) Bronwyn NEEDHAM U/13.
Best and Fairest in Finals (boys) James MacPHIE U/1l5.
‘U/13 Girls..Most consistant. Sarah ROOD.

ANNUAL WARDS.

Age Division. Best and Fairest. Best Team Player Coaches Award.
U/17 Girls Kirsten TAYLOR Tracey NEEDHAM Marni GRIEG

U/15 Girls ‘Amelia CHILTANIS Ros SINCLAIR Sarah D'ASTOLIT.
U/13 Girls Jackie THOMPSON Rachel TRUSCOTT Katrina THOMAS.

Stephanie ROLLASON

U/17A Boys. Mark WOODWARD Cameron KING Barde GREGORY
U/17S Boys. Barde GREGORY Simon PETTERWOOD Jim McNAMARA
U/15A Boys. Lachlan FINCHER Lachlan GALBRAITH Paul HOOD.

U/15S5 Boys. Jamie WALKER Lee HOOPER Jason CURRIE
U/13A Boys. James BLANCHFIELD Cameron FINCHER Brett THOMPSON
U/115 Boys. Cameron PETTIONA Gavin McGREGOR Timothy THOMPSON .

A trophy for MOST IMPROVED U/15 South Boy was donated by Bob CURRIE and won by
Amadeo ROSA.

CARNIVAL SUCCESSES. Under-15 boys.. Dandeong Carnival and Lake Side Carnival
both for succesive years.

Under 17 girls.. Werribee Carnival.
Under 15 girls.. Werribee Carnival.

T must add that for the Werribee Carnival, the U/17 girls
were made up with half U/17 and Half U/15 girls and the U/15 girls were made up of
half U/15 and half U/13 girls. A fine effort you must agree.

SPRINGVALE Under 11 Carnival.... Although the team did
not gain a flag it was pleasing to note one of the team,Timothy THOMPSON ,was
awarded the best player of the Carnival.

STATE REPRESENTATIVES:

Kirsten TAYLOR, Fiona ADAMS (U/16 Schoolgirls). Lachlan GALBRAITH, Lachlan
FINCHER, Paul HOOD (U/15 Boys) which finished second in the Australian
Championships. Kieran WHELAN and Ciro FERRA (U/17 Boys_ which won the Australian
Championships for the second successive year.

In closing thanks to those psople who supported me and the Juniors for 1987/88.
Grant F. McPHIE (V.P. JUNIORS)




TEAM REPORTS.

MELBOURNE LEAGUE 1

The 1988 season saw for the first time a TEMC womens side in

the top division. From the onset of the season all involved
knew it was to be a challenge and a year for learning. Arthur
Hodges was appointed coach and our pre-season training commenced
in February.

We sterted well with a win in our first game. Unfortunately the
next ten losses in a row cost us the opportunity to retain our
position in this grade for the 1989 season.

However, we proved in the last 5-6 games that we are MLl material
and will be back there in 1990.

Thanks should go to Arthur, who perservered all season and to
his and the teams credit we produced some fine performances wve
were always capable of at the end of the season.

Many of our younger players improvement was remarkable and T
hope all will stay with our club to lift it back up to MLl for
1990. Personally, I feel that this season has taught us,

that to be MLl material we must be dedicated and willing to put
more effort into our own personal training.

We now look forward to a winning season in 1989 in preparation
for ML1 in 1990.

NICOLE PITCHER
MELBOURNE LEAGUE 1 CAPTAIN

MELBOURNE DISTRICT 2 NORTH

Melbourne District 2 North had a mixed season with 9 wins,

5 draws and 4 losses. In the games we really needed to win we
seemed destined to draw. The team's line up changed considerably
throughout the season. At first, this reflected the unsettled
nature of League One's line up. Later in the season injuries

and unavailable players were a problem. A big thanks to all

the players who fronted for our games, some at a moments notice.
The team finished 4th on the ladder. MD2N played Nunawading in
the semi-final having drawn with them twice during the season.

We were & goal up at half time but a penalty stroke and late field
goal dashed our finals hopes.

Thanks to Liz Blow for being a great team manager.

JANE ROLLASON
MELBOURNE DISTRICT 2N CAPTAIN




MELBOURNE DISTRICT 2 SOUTH

MD2S hed = solid core of players throughout the year with =a

few players less through promotions and a few players more from
the lower teams from time to time. The team benefitted a lot
from heving & keen team coach in the person of Karen Gibson.

A fairly good turn out at training, Karen's enthusiasm &and =&
fantastic team spirit on and off the field led to an enjoyable
year's hockey asnd a creditable sixth placing.

Most of the players had been promoted from lower grades or
returning to hockey after an absence, so sixth place was a fine
effort. As captain I couldn't have wished for a friendlier, more
co-operative team. 2 South will be looking at a place in the
finals in 1989, and looking forward to more nights out after

the late games.

CATHY MARTIR
MELBOURNE DISTRICT 250QUTH CAPTAIN

MELBOURNE DISTRICT L4 SOUTH

The team had a very successful year finishing the finals series
in 3rd spoct. Unfortunately being knocked out by Sandringham
who were by far the dominating team during the year.

Throughout the season we had our ups and downs, but the team
started to maintain consistency towards the end of the season,
safely securing 4th spot going into the finals.

211 girls whe played throughout the year are to be congratulated
on their success, which was probably largely unexpected
considering that the bulk of the team members came up itwo

grades from the winning MD6 team last year.

With the good combination of juniors and more expericnced (well,
older at least) players, next year looks promising for MDLS.

WENDY STOPS
MELBOURNE DISTRICT U4 SOUTH CAPTAIN

MELBOURNE DISTRICT 6

Our season started well with complete teams and a few wins, a loss
and a draw to make our total points look good for us. It must
have been too good as the Association scrubbed the first 5 rounds
{teams cancelling, nev ones entering) and put us all back at zero.
And this is when winter weather starts and the girls either head
to the ski fields or the warmer climates {wasn't Kakadu great

this year). Unfortunately we had to concede a few walkovers, which
doesn't do well for the percentages. I then came back from
holidays end with the help of Mex, Alli, Chris and Libdy all
coming out of retirement. Ve started to show our resal potential
end beat the living daylights out of the opposition. With
Sarah, Chrissy F.,, Elizebeth and Ros all improving each game Wwe
could see & great finals show heading our way. It all came




DOWN TO THE FINAL GAME AGAINST THE TOP TEAM. We couldn't be
sure that they had stacked their team as there were only nine
of them, but we lost, And the percentages, that awful word
left us all wondering what to celebrate until the Assie womens
hockey team won the gold. So now we're all revived on that
win and will be back ready to enjoy it all again next year.

JULIE RURDLE AND KERRIE INNES
MELBOURNE DISTRICT 6 COCAPTAINS

REFRESHMENT REPORT

With the number of teams (both men and women) playing away from
home on synthetic surfaces, the tekings over the bar this year
have suffered enormously.

For example, this is the first year, to my knowledge, that the
sale of hot food, soft drink and lollies have exceeded the
sale of beer and spirits.,

This reflects in the lower than previous years figures, as the
canteen obtains its mein profit from the sale of alcolhol.

Had it not been for the players in the District sides, and the
efforts of Marg MacPhies and her 'Mini Meals' I am sure that
this years figures would have been even lower. Why not think
about next year and arrange to meet your team at the club or
better still come back after your game for a social drink.

I would like to thank the many people who have made the effort
to support the club ip any way and a particular tharks to

Barry, Mary Lofthouse, Marg MacPhie, Clare Needham and to

Janet and Grant MacPhie for your help and support through many
a8 long Saturday. To the juniors who have helped behind the bar,
Thank you.

I look forward to your support in 1989,

WENDI PENPRAZE
REFRESHMENTS AND PAVILION




1988 TROPHY WINNERS

CLUB AWARDS -1988

Bruce Hulston Perpetual Trophy .Wendi & Barry Penpraze
Denise Ross Perpetual Trophy .. .Mary Lofthouse

MENS BEST & FAIREST AWARDS

State League 1 Peter Hough
: Joe Hough
Dale Pearce

Pennant B . Jason Penpraze
Ian Pitcher
Shane Peachy

Metro 1 . Mark Woodward
Iain McPhee
Neil Pennington

MetTo FEB8St eeseccecoscscsccsnsasscesssssses 115 Lachlan Fincher
114 Gary Leake
107 Sean Curtain

SOuthA----o---lb.loon-n-.--n-n-lnocao- Clive Porteous
Vaughan Thompson
Grenville Dawson

SOuthB @ & 8 6 8 8 & 5 & & & % 85 0 8 8 G B O8O0 0 8 00 B S0 0O lh5 D&vid Downes
106 Grant Henderson
81 Neil Bartholomew

SOULH C eoeeeessensesssseeassesssossesses 136 Chris Woodward
104 Rupert Wilson
96 Mark Dayman
Bagt £ vencssssnsasssnsonsiniisssansvinias bl Gary Seeary
57 Ray Hellicar
b3 Marcus Millman

R.A. PAPE MOST IMPROVED PLAYER AWARD ... Adam Brown.

WOMENS BEST & FAIREST AWARDS

MeLbolirng LEEpTe 1 sssswssnsvnspwinsnens 205 Carg Norling
132 Mindy Simpson
125 Nicole Pitcher

Melbourne Distriet 2 North ceceesceesses 133 Pip Parsons
104 Julie Gribdbble

100 Becky Frey




‘Melbourne District

Melbourne District

Melbourne District

Melbourne District

GRUMPY TAYLOR MOST

South .

South ..

South ..

LI I T I T I )

-

IMPROVED PLAYER

-

1ko
122
80

126
124
81

133
101

90

80
69
63

Jenny Day.

Marie Eaton
Deanne Sullivan
Gillian Lynch

Sue Mennen
Wendy Harbeck
Wendy Stops

Merryn Livermore

Sally Anne
Woodward

Sam Jenkinson

Maxine Keneally
Ros Sincleir
Allison Devlin




